OUTREACH / MISSIONS  COMMITTEE  REPORT - 2014

As a result of a congregational meeting in September it was decided that this year we would fund one Global organization and one Local organization. Possible organizations were suggested by the entire congregation for the next several weeks.

 It was finally decided to divide $3500 of the available $4000 outreach funds between The Malayaka House as our Global outreach, and Black River Good Neighbors as our Local outreach, reserving $500 for any emergency situation. The money was to be disbursed quarterly. It was also decided that we would like feedback from both organizations to help us determine if we should continue supporting them in the future. 

In August we were made aware of an available matching fund grant by the UCC Disaster Ministries for School Kit Bags to be sent to children in impoverished schools, refugee camps and other difficult or disaster areas throughout the world. We matched the $250 grant with $250 from our reserve fund, received the grant and added an additional $250.

As a result church members purchased fabric, sewed 52 school kit bags and filled them with school supplies: 3 notebooks, 6 pencils, 1 ruler, 1 eraser, 1 pencil sharpener, 1 pair of scissors, and a box of 24 crayons. We also had to pay mailing charges. 

There was an additional $68.77 remaining which was given to the Harvest Sunday offering.

BREAKDOWN OF DISBUREMENTS

MALAYAKA HOUSE                                $1,750.00

BLACK RIVER GOOD NEIGHBORS            $1,750.00

UCC DISASTER SCHOOL KIT BAGS           $  431.23

HARVEST SUNDAY OFFERING                 $    68.77

David Hearne, who handles our Kiva outreach account, reports that with the 3 new loans he has just made we have now made a total of 42 loans across the world.

